DRAFT


A Members Forum Meeting of the 
Coalition on Sexual Orientation was held 
at 6.00pm on Tuesday 24 March 2009 
at Cathedral Buildings, 64 Donegall Street, Belfast.

MINUTES

PRESENT

Niall Gillespie (Company Secretary, Chairing & Minutes), Mirjam Bader (Director), Martin Bowles (QueerSpace), Michael Campbell (Belfast Pride & NIGRA), Vince Creelan (Observer), Colin Flinn (Gay Helpline), James Knox (Director), Liam Larmour (Director), Gareth Lee (QueerSpace), PA MagLochlainn (Director & NIGRA), Michael McGuckin (QueerSpace), Ken Moffett (QueerSpace), Adam Murray (GLYNI), Andrew Muir (Observer), and Steve Williamson (Cara-Friend) were in attendance.

1. APOLOGIES

i. None.
2. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING

i. James Knox proposed and Colin Flinn seconded minutes of the meeting on 22 December 2008. They were accordingly adopted as a true and accurate record of the proceedings.

ii. Colin Flinn proposed and Martin Bowles seconded minutes of the previous meeting on 6 January 2009. They were accordingly adopted as a true and accurate record of the proceedings.

3. Matters arising from the minutes

i. None.
4. Resignations

i. Martin Bowles reported that he had resigned as a Director of CoSO in an email to the Management Committee on 5 March, due to less available time following a work promotion.

ii. A number of resignation emails had been sent the previous evening on the coso-members email list. The letters included with these emails were presented to the meeting.

iii. It was noted that Barry Fitzpatrick had resigned as Director.

iv. It was noted that Lesbian Line had resigned as a member organisation.

v. It was noted that Mairead McCafferty had resigned as Director.

vi. It was noted that Theresa Cullen had resigned as Director.
5. Future of Coalition on sexual orientation
i. There followed a discussion on the future of CoSO.

ii. This discussion included the issues that had arisen in recent times, the external and internal reputation of CoSO, and future mechanisms for volunteer activists to engage with consultation and policy setting.

iii. Colin proposed a motion that Niall Gillespie be authorised to seek legal advice on how to wind-up CoSO in an orderly and legal fashion, and (subject to the advice) to call a formal General Meeting to affirm the winding-up of the company. Niall would further be authorised to use CoSO’s unrestricted funds to pay for this legal advice and any other associated legal costs.
iv. Niall reported that Cara-Friend were willing to commit some of Steve’s time to bring forward written proposals for a Forum structure supported by the organisations with paid staff. Steve said he was personally committed to having such a mechanism to seek input from volunteers.

v. The QueerSpace representatives asked for a brief recess to discuss their position on this motion.

vi. After this recess, member organisations voted as follows:

vii. Gareth said that QueerSpace were saddened by the events, and strongly expressed a need for a forum structure to allow volunteer-led groups such as QueerSpace to have a voice in policy debates. QueerSpace voted in favour of the motion.

viii. Belfast Pride (Michael Campbell) voted in favour of the motion.

ix. Adam Murray said that we shouldn’t be gloomy, but look at this as a opportunity to create something new and brilliant without the overheads. GLYNI voted in favour of the motion.

x. Colin said that the reality was that CoSO was not sustainable without enough willing MC volunteers. He supported a Forum structure with the staffed organisations providing support and was keen on voluntary input. Gay Helpline voted in favour of the motion.

xi. PA said that he wanted to see the start of this process, in a way that does not take us out of the frying pan into the fire. He also wanted to go on record on his appreciation for the goodwill shown in the community at this meeting and recent times. NIGRA voted in favour of the motion.
xii. Niall offered an opportunity for others attenees without voting rights to express their views.

xiii. Vince said that the Rainbow Project were committed to working with a Forum, citing as the proposed move of premises as creating a virtual BORC. He was also in awe of the people who have worked so hard over many years in the sector.

xiv. Andrew viewed the QueerSpace collective model as something that should looked towards as a positive example of how people can work together.

xv. James was worried that we were going back to the old CoSO structure, and that we would come full circle.

xvi. The motion was thus passed by a unanimous vote of the member organisations present at this Members Forum, notice of which had been given to all member organisations on 10 March.

xvii. Thanks were expressed to Niall for calling this meeting.

6. date, time and venue for next meetings

i. The date of future meeting is subject to the legal advice.
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